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October 2021 

Tamworth Intermodal Rail Line 
The NSW Government has reactivated five kilometres of non-operational rail line 
between West Tamworth and Westdale. Reactivation of the rail line will allow rail 
access to the Tamworth Regional Freight Terminal to be located near Goddards 
Lane. The project is funded by the Restart NSW Fund. 

Main construction works on the rail line started in January 2021 and finished in September 2021. The track 
and level crossings are now “live” and part of the operational network. Road users are required to obey all 
level crossing signals including flashing lights, bells and boom gates. 

Upcoming work 
Some finishing work to the rail line will continue in October, weather permitting, and includes the 
adjustment of high voltage power lines adjacent to the rail corridor by Essential Energy. 

Work on the freight terminal near Goddards Lane, including the rail track into the facility, will be completed 
in early 2022. This work is separate to the main line works and is not being undertaken by the NSW 
Government or its contractors. 

Hours of work 
Construction will be carried out Monday to Friday from 7am to 6pm. Under Environmental Planning and 
Assessment (COVID-19 Development—Construction Work Days) Order (No 3) 2021, some weekend work 
may occur between 7am and 6pm, if required. 

Keeping our employees and communities safe 

Our worksite has a COVID-Safe plan in place and will continue to comply with all directives from NSW 
Health. 

Contact 
To help us get in touch with you, we invite you to register your preferred contact details with our Community 
Relations Team. Head to www.surveymonkey.com/r/TIRL 

If you have any questions or would like more information on the project, please contact our Community 
Relations Team on 1300 661 390 or email crn.enquiry@jhg.com.au 

 
If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 
Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1300 661 390. 
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